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Vision of the College 

With the noble aim of all round development of students, the institution aspires to provide 

potential education and mould them with knowledge, application, skill development, 

accountability, commitment with prime focus on human values and social responsibility. 

 

Principal’s Desk Month: October          Year: 2023            Vol: II         Issue: 10 

“Education is not preparation 

for life; education is life itself”. 

So, our college is committed 

towards providing the 

complete form of education to 

the student community of rural 

areas. It's my pleasure to bring 

out the college level activities 

during October 2023 in the form 

of newsletter. 

 -  Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy 
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 Gandhi Jayanti is not just a day off from our daily work. It is 

a day to reflect on the values he stood for. As a part of this 

auspicious occasion, NSS wing Programme Officer Dr. A. 

Raghuraman organised a programme in our college on 

03rd October. Principal Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy has given 

a word of message to the students that Gandhiji’s 

unwavering commitment to truth and social justice paved 

the way for independence not only in India but also across the globe. Staff and students 

participated enthusiastically in the programme and paid their homage to our Father of the 

Nation. 

 

The Mentor - Mentee Interaction  was conducted  for the 

UG Students on 5th October. The  mentors  openly discussed 

with their mentees  the academic and other related issues 

like moral values, importance of classes, assignments and 

examinations, personal grievances etc. These discussions 

allowed  for personalized  attention and addressed specific 

concerns or queries  related to the the mentees' academic  

performance, career aspirations, personal  challenges  and 

overall well- being. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our college NCC Unit Senior Under Officer R. S. Elangovan 

of III B.Com. CA secured silver medal in All India Thal Sainik 

Camp held in New Delhi on 7th October. Principal Dr. G. 

Sreenivasulu Reddy appreciated his extraordinary 

performance in the camp and exhorted the NCC cadets 

to work with dedication and sincerity. Principal and Faculty 

felicitated Elangovan and his father Sri. Sekhar on this 

occasion. Vice- Principal Sri. V. Veeriah, NCC officer 

Dr. M. Srinivasulu, the faculty members of Dept. of Commerce Dr. A. Devaki, Dr. V. Vasavi, Dr. 

G. Gangaiah, Dr. G. Tirumalaiah, Dr. K. Srinivasulu, NCC Cadets and Students were also present. 

 

To celebrate International Girl's Child Day, Women 

Empowerment Cell (WEC) has organized an awareness 

programme to Girl students of B.A. & B.Sc. on 11th October. 

Sri V. Veeraiah, Vice Principal has presided over the meeting 

and applauded Girl students for their unrelenting hard work 

and statesmanship. Dr. Kanderi Sridevi, Co-ordinator, WEC 

has motivated students to be strong in decision making and  
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be compassionate towards family. Sri. S. Padmavathi inspired students with her thought-

provoking speech. Dr. R. B. Vanisree, In-charge, Dept. of Hindi has opined that Girls should lead 

their life in progressive outlook. Dr. M. Sharmila, Dr. P. Gayathri Smt. K. Savithri encouraged 

students to give first priority to studies and security in life. Throughout the programme students 

are reciprocative and the program went well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To develop awareness of management, legal, social & 

ethical issues relating to cyber security, CCE has designed 

an online Cyber Certification program both to students 

and staff. Principal Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy instructed 

students to develop appropriate knowledge and 

technical expertise in Cyber Security. Dr. G. Suresh Babu, 

Lecturer in Physics organised an enrolment program in 

Seminar Hall on Cyber Certification and monitored the  

students to complete the task and attain certification in cyber security successfully.  Staff also 

equally competent enough to get online cyber certification. 

 

As per the proceedings issued by the CCE, Principal Dr. G. 

Sreenivasulu Reddy is pleased to nominate new members 

to the CPDC for effective implementation of 

developmental activities in the college. The CPDC meeting 

in college with new members is held on 25th October. In this 

meeting under the chairmanship of the Principal the 

members from all walks of life have resolved many issues 

related to the all-round development of the college. The 

ratifications and resolutions were taken unanimously and all  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

the members have extended their support and encouragement for the implementation of 

various developmental activities in the college. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women empowerment Cell organised a program on 

“Stress Relaxation and Stress Management” to B.Com. 

students on 28th October. It is an awareness program on 

how to control our stress levels with relaxation techniques. 

Dr. C. Sreeramulu, Rtd. Principal, GDC, Piler has given some 

valuable tips to students to lead to a peaceful life. Dr. G. 

Sreenivasulu Reddy, Principal presided over the meeting 

and said that by inculcating meditation and reading good  

Books one can reduce his/her tensions and worries. Dr. Kanderi Sridevi, WEC Coordinator 

motivated the students to lead quality life. Dr. P. Sujana, IQAC Coordinator, Sri. T. Narasimhulu, 

Incharge of Dept. of Economics, Dr. A. Devaki, Incharge of Dept. of Commerce attended the 

program. 
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On 31st October, the External Audit of SC scholarships 

sanctioned by the Govt. for scheduled castes was done in 

our college. Committee of SC scholarships visited and the 

purpose of their visit was to cross check the financial 

evidence in the scholarship portals of the state govt from 

our college. Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy Principal, IQAC 

Coordinator Dr. P. Sujana, NIRF & AISHE Coordinator Dr. M. 

Sankar Rao & Computer operator Sri Venkatesh  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

participated in this Audit and provided information from our college login. The team randomly 

selected four students from each program and verified the sanctioned scholarships amount 

with their data. The committee was satisfied with the transparency and accountability in the 

administration and disbursement of scholarships in our college. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dept. of Commerce organised an industrial tour to TASA 

FOODS Pvt. Ltd., Narayanavanam, Puttur. In- Charge of the 

Dept., Dr. A. Devaki, Dr. G. Tirumalaiah, Coordinator of the 

tour, and other faculty members of the department along 

with final year B.Com. students visited Tasa Foods on 9th 

October. Manager of the Company, Murugesh interacted 

with students and gave an insight on functioning of the 

industry which helped them to gain first-hand information  

regarding manufacturing and production process. The tour helped the students to acquire 

knowledge about TASA FOODS and also various opportunities in Food Processing Industries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

On 4th October, IQAC has conducted an Orientation and 

Re-Training programme to all Lecturers on NAAC Criterion 

wise Record Documentation. Dr. P. Sujana, Coordinator, 

IQAC has given an elaborate presentation on 

documentation of various records for NAAC purpose. 

Principal Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy presided over the 

orientation programme and called for the coordination and 

cooperation of the Lecturers to be aware of NAAC. 
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 On 11th October 2023, CCE has conducted a review 

meeting on implementation of Autonomous status to  Govt. 

Degree Colleges, A.P. The meeting is presided over by 

Honourable Commisssioner Sri. Pola Bhaskar, IAS at CCE 

Conference Hall, Mangalagiri. Commissioner has discussed 

various aspects and Pros & Cons of implementation of 

Autonomous status in Govt. Degree Colleges. Principal Dr. 

G. Sreenivasulu Reddy, Dr. P. Sujana, IQAC Coordinator has 

attended the programme. 

 

Students and teachers are entitled to practice prayer, 

discipline & time management, so prayer is introduced in 

the college on 27th October. The objective of induction of 

prayer in the college is to resonate within each one of us 

giving peace, strength and courage to handle what lies 

ahead. Daily prayer starts at 9.50 am with Vandematharam 

song and ends with the presentation of news  of current  

affairs. Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy, Principal motivated 

 

students & staff to participate in the prayer regularly. Dr. M. Narasimhulu, Lecturer in Telugu held 

the responsibility of introducing prayer in the college. It's a wonderful and Best practice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 To educate and motivate students towards tree plantation 

and clean & green campus, NSS wing has conducted a 

program for maintaining the ecological balance and a 

healthier atmosphere in the college. NSS Programme 

officers Dr. T. Raghuraman, Dr. K. Srinivasulu along with their 

NSS students has meticulously worked hard to clean the 

campus and to maintain the greenery. Special kudos to NSS 

students who strive hard to keep up the motto of NSS wing. 

Dr. G. Sreenivasulu Reddy, Principal appreciated the NSS 

program officers and students for their invaluable service to 

the college. 
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Paper Clippings 
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